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Feed the Hungry San Miguel Announces Additions to Leadership and Advisory Teams 

 

SAN MIGUEL DE ALLENDE, GUANAJUATO, MEXICO - Feed the Hungry San Miguel has added to its 

formidable bank of expertise through updates to its Asociación Civil leadership and additions to its 

Advisory Council. All are volunteer positions held by passionate supporters of Feed the Hungry’s 

mission.    

 

Jennifer Venkatraman has stepped up to a new role as president of Feed the Hungry A.C., the Mexican-

registered charitable company (Asociación Civil) that manages the operating program and allows for tax-

deductible donations in Mexico.  Jennifer was previously a member of the Advisory Council and also 

served as vice president of the A.C. She is a corporate legal professional with many years of business and 

legal experience ranging from contracts and intellectual property to company policies and risk 

management.   

 

Francis Bonilla now serves as vice president of Feed the Hungry A.C.. She is an Industrial Engineer with 

15 years of experience In multinational companies in Panama and Canada in various areas. In 2013 she 

founded Olio Fino S de RL de CV, dedicated to the importation, distribution, and retail sale of premium 

Mediterranean food products. 

Mike Taylor has joined the Feed the Hungry, Inc. Board of Trustees. Taylor has done extensive charitable 

work in San Miguel, including as a volunteer with Feed the Hungry for more than two years. He was 

formerly an engineer, software architect, and fellow at Ultimate Software in Weston, Florida. He and his 

partner currently own the Hecho Hombre barbershops and Hecho SMA product store in San Miguel.   

Canadian Rhonnie Cohen has joined the Feed the Hungry, Inc. family as a member of the Advisory 

Council. Cohen will contribute her depth of experience in marketing; she formerly worked in marketing 

and advertising for the Toronto Blue Jays baseball team, and has been a volunteer with Feed the Hungry 

on numerous projects. 

 

Donna Fullerton has also joined the Advisory Council. Fullerton has provided Communications services 

for  Feed the Hungry since 2016. Her background includes more than 25 years developing and delivering 

business communications strategies, integrated marketing, and corporate communications for tech 

industry leaders in the U.S.  



“We  are thrilled to have supporters of this stature contribute their invaluable experience to help 

us continue to energize our leadership with new ideas and perspectives,”  said Al Kocourek, president of 

Feed the Hungry San Miguel, Inc. 

 

Established in 1984, Feed the Hungry San Miguel, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) U.S. non-profit corporation guided by 

a dedicated Board of Trustees, supported by a small, professional staff and a corps of exceptional 

volunteers. Feed the Hungry San Miguel, Inc. raises funds and provides guidelines to its Mexican 

operating entity, Feed the Hungry A.C. and donataria autorizada. During the school year, they provide 

more than 5,000 hot meals every day in school kitchens in 36 needy communities. In response to the 

pandemic, Feed the Hungry retooled its operations to distribute food for entire families struggling to 

avoid starvation. To learn more visit feedthehungrysma.org.  
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